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March 13, 2008
 
The Truth About What Attorney's Represented Their Client's at the SSH 341(a) Meeting of Creditors on Monday
Todd Eggenberger’s e-mail was forwarded to me by several sources.  I was surprised by his harsh tone.  I called him and spoke to him about his e-mail a few minutes ago. He apologized to me and admitted the following facts:
1. Todd Eggenberger was not at the 341(a) meeting and he does not know who was there.

2. Dan Reed and James Harward of Harward  & Associates were definitely NOT THERE.

3. Todd Eggenberger has no information to support his claim that any representative from Brown Dean was there.  It was surprising to me that Todd would unequivocally state in  his e-mail that “that they were BOTH in attendance Monday afternoon” and then later that same day when I called him he would admit to me that he had no information whatsoever to support his claim that anyone from Brown Dean was there. 
Todd went on to say that he had heard that an associate of James Harward,  Spencer Robinson, attended the 341(a) hearing .  The fact is that neither Spencer Robinson nor anyone else from Dan Reed/Harward & Associates made an appearance at that hearing.  They did not say even one word on the record.  I confirmed this with my two Senior Associates  Gail Higgins and  Georgeann Nicol who were present in the front row for the entire 3 hour 341(a) meeting.    This can be independently verified by anyone who gets a copy of the recording that the Trustee made of the entire 3 hour meeting.
I have great respect for what the POC’s are doing for the students, but I do not understand Mr. Eggenberger’s misplaced hostility towards me.  He has plucked one sentence from a 2 page status report about the 341(a) and falsely claimed that it is a “bold faced lie.”  He goes on to call my approach “unethical.”  My firm and I are well respected for our excellent legal ability and very high ethics as recognized the “AV” rating that Martindale Hubbell has awarded me.  My approach to this case has been to work hard and work smart for our clients, seven days a week. 
I sent my two most Senior Associates to the hearing and everyone in the room knows that they were there.  They appeared on the record and they questioned the debtor on the record.  We prepared a status report for the benefit of our clients, and many of them thanked us for it.  Where is the status report for Dan Reed/ Harward and Associates? What actual work have they done on this case?
I am extremely proud of the work that Gail, Georgeann and I and my entire firm are doing for our clients on this case.  I am sorry to have to interrupt this work even for a few minutes to address an unfounded, personal attack.
Please feel free to forward and post my reply as you see fit.
Sincerely,
Michael Berger
